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Visit to the Firestation Print Studio 
Wednesday 7 June 11am
Join members of the Society for a tour of the Firestation 
Print Studio, 2 Willis Street, Armadale. The Studio has been 
operating since the early 1990s and is known world wide in 
printmaking circles. The Firestation Print Studio currently 
has seven Artists-in-Residence. Bookings essential, numbers 
limited. Lorraine 9885 9082.
This building, designed by architects Oakden & Ballantyne, 
was the Malvern Fire Station 1906 - 1988, when the Fire 
Brigade moved to East Malvern.

Annual General Meeting  
Wednesday 17 May 7.30 pm 
Guest speaker:  
Sandra Pullman ‘Ina Higgins’

Join members of 
the Society for the 
Malvern Historical 
Society Annual General 
Meeting. Our guest 
speaker will be Sandra 
Pullman, who will talk 
about horticulturist Ina 
Higgins.
Ina Higgins (1860-
1948), was a trail 
blazer with a strong 
social conscience. A 
member of the well-
known Higgins family 
who settled in Malvern 
during the golden 
times of the 1880s, 

Ina was a suffragist and 
a womenʼs movement 

activist who opened up the way for women to become 
qualified horticulturists through the Burnley School of 
Horticulture. Our speaker, Sandra Pullman, is a garden 
historian with a Bachelor of Applied Science Horticulture 
Honours and a passion for the early students of Burnley. 
 
Venue: Phoenix Park Conference Room
Lower Level Phoenix Park Community Centre,
22 Rob Roy Road, Malvern East (Mel. Ref. 69 D2)
RSVP: Lorraine 9885 9082
Bookings needed so that sufficient seating is provided.
All Welcome!

Members, we’d love your help!
Each year our May meeting is the Annual General Meeting. 
The meeting includes the presentation of annual reports and 
the election of office bearers for the coming year. I would 
like to encourage members to contribute to the operation of 
the Society by becoming a member of the committee. Please 
give this careful thought and if you have any questions 
please give me a ring. We warmly welcome fresh ideas and 
enthusiastic participation in the tasks involved in running our 
organisation. Committee meetings are held once a month on 
a Wednesday evening. Lorraine Sage - President 9885 9082

Diary dates:
National Trust Heritage Festival 2017 
The National Trust Heritage Festival is on again. As part of 
the program Cr Steve Stefanopoulos is leading tours within 
Stonnington. (Enquiries: 0418 546 103) Find  out more 
about all the Festival’s events in the program, your guide 
to what’s on during the Festival in Stonnington and beyond.  
https://www.nationaltrust.org.au/ahf/ vic/
31 May Preserving your family archives
Discover how to keep your precious family archives safe for 
the future. Speaker: Cr Steve Stefanopoulos 10am - 11am
Stonnington History Centre, 1257 High Street, Malvern (held 
in the Northbrook Pop-up Gallery at the rear). Book online 
through the Stonnington History Centre or call 8290 1360.
26 July Chapel Streetʼs Rise to Fashion Street of Dreams
Lesley Sharon Rosenthal will provide an entertaining 
overview of how Chapel Street rose to be the pioneering 
pinnacle of Australian fashion. Stonnington History Centre, 
1257 High Street, Malvern (held in the Northbrook Pop-up 
Gallery at the rear). Book online through the Stonnington 
History Centre or call 8290 1360. 10am-11am Bookings 
open 1 June. 
10th Open House Weekend 29 and 30 July
Open House Melbourne unlocks the city’s significant 
buildings – and all for free. The 2017 Open House Melbourne 
is opening more doors than ever before. https://www.
facebook.com/OpenHouseMelbourne

Ina Higgins 1919 
(NLA)

Fire Station, 
Willis Street 

Malvern 
1988  

Reg no 7307
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’Streets where we live’ exhibition

The exhibition, held recently in the Northbrook Pop-up 
Gallery, just behind the Stonnington History Centre, was a 
great success. Thanks to all the Stonnington History Centre 
staff for all their hard work!

Australian history of mothering since 1945
Dr Carla Pascoe, Faculty of Arts, University of Melbourne, is 
conducting research into the Australian history of mothering 
since 1945. As part of her research, Carla is conducting 
interviews with women who became mothers in one of three 
case study areas: Malvern, Fitzroy and Ocean Grove. She is 
hoping to find women who were living in Malvern when they 
had their first child and would be interested in conducting an 
oral history interview with her.
carla.pascoe@unimelb.edu.au

Geoffrey and Ronald Richards, 6 Myamyn Street Armadale 
c1952   Reg no 12878

Uncovering the rich cultural history in 
Cato Square
Cato Street carpark in Prahran has become the site of 
an archaeological investigation ahead of the new urban 
redevelopment, Cato Square. Archaeologists from Dr Vincent 
Clark and Associates, will spend up to the next two months 
on the site looking for significant archaeological remains of 
19th century housing believed to be preserved beneath the 
present car park. 
stonnington.vic.gov.au/catosquare

The Malvern, Victoria, connection
In 1853 barrister Charles Graeme Bruce Skinner subdivided 
84 acres of Crown land surrounded by todayʼs Glenferrie, 
Malvern and Toorak Roads. Skinner named the estate and his 
newly built hotel after the 
Malvern Hills in England 
where his ancestors had 
lived. In 1878, on the 
recommendation of Shire 
President (Sir) James 
Lorimer, the name of 
Gardiner was changed to 
Malvern.

The origin of the name Malvern
The name ‘Malvern’ is apparently derived from the Welsh 
moel bryn meaning bare hills. The Malvern Hills are a 
range of hills in the English counties of Worcestershire, 
Herefordshire and a small area of northern Gloucestershire. 
Until the early 20th century, there was hardly a tree to be 
seen on the Malvern Hills, partly I think because animals 
were extensively grazed up there and because I think the soil 
wasn’t deep enough to support the native tree species. There 
aren’t any rivers and streams on the Malvern Hills - only 
springs that rarely form pools. You may think why use Welsh 
words? I suppose the alternative would be Anglo-Saxon so 
Celtic is perhaps preferable. Wales is very close to Malvern 
and up until the mid-20th century it seems half the population 
of Malvern had Welsh surnames - Jones, Davies, Williams, 
Probert, Price, Pritchard, Preece. The P at the beginning 
of the names is significant - short for ‘ap’ (ap Richard, ap 
Robert &c) meaning ‘son of’.                 Cora Weaver 2017

Cora Weaver, together with Bruce Osborne, represent the 
Friends of Malvern’s Springs and Wells in the UK. The 
Friends are the recognised guardians of Malvern’s water 
heritage. The group celebrates the Springs, Spouts, Fountains 
and Holy Wells of the Malvern Hills, and of Great Malvern 
as a Spa Town.

Malvern Hill Hotel 
1884. Reg no 1133
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Facebook Fun
Our post on Harold Holt Pool caused 
a lot of people to reminisce about 
the good times they’d had there. 
Comments included: ‘Spent many a 
Summer’s day there’; ‘Catching the 
tram in my bathers, unaccompanied 
by an adult at the age of 10. Wouldn’t 
be allowed these days!’ ‘Oh, so many 
great memories!’ ‘Absolutely loved 
the place as a kid.’ ‘The jump from the 
10m board was terrifying. Over and 
over!’ ‘Only did it once…terrifying!’ 
‘Many happy lessons and laps here’ 
‘Oh the irony … (of naming a pool 
after a guy that drowned)’ ‘Remember 
my brother’s friend splitting the back of 
his head open when he did a backwards 
dive from the second platform on the 
outside pool. Didn’t quite clear the 
platform. Ouch’ ‘I was always too 
chicken for the top diving platform.’ 
‘So many great memories of this pool 
– but doing swimming lessons in the 
outdoor pool in the middle of April is 
not one of them!’ ‘Used to go there for 
the swimming carnival when I went 
to Malvern Girls High School’ ‘Fond 
memories of the Harold Holt pools. I 
remember my dad taking me there in 
the 80’s. He’d lather himself up with 
Reef Coconut Oil and I’d swim in the 
outdoor pools’ ‘I’ve been a member 
of two swimming clubs, worked 
and enjoyed ‘Harry’s’ for 45 years! 
We used to hold pool parties, diving 
competitions and dive-in movies there’ 
‘Got my Herald there in the 60’s.’ ‘Had 
many fun times there.’
 Thanks to everyone who is supporting 
us on Facebook. If you havenʼt visited 
our page just search for Malvern 
Historical Society – Stonnington 
and then LIKE us!       
     Nikki Cooper

Disappearing from the landscape
Di recently spotted a board advertising the planned development at 222 Burke 
Road Glen Iris. This high profile building is on the south east corner of Burke and 
Malvern Roads in Glen Iris. The house was designed by architect Marcus Martin 
in 1923. A copy of the original building plan is in the Stonnington History Centre’s 
collection.
‘Marcus Martin became one of Melbourne’s most successful domestic architects 
in the 1920s, a position that was consolidated in the 1930s and the post war 
period. He was best known for his Georgian and Spanish Mission designs prior 
to the Depression. After 1932 he became one of the foremost exponents of the 
conservative, inclusive, modernist mode, characteristic of Toorak and South 
Yarra. Highly respected within the profession, his practice was especially prolific 
in Prahran and Malvern. He was renowned for his careful planning, attention to 
detail and impeccable taste, and was the doyen of architects to the middle class in 
the inter war period. In the late 1930s and post war period he also became involved 
in institutional design, most importantly the design of Free Kindergartens’.

(Nigel Lewis City of Malvern Heritage Study 1992)

Percy Treyvaud Park, Chadstone Road, Malvern East
According to the Stonnington History Centre records, Chadstone Park was re-
named the Percy Treyvaud Park in 1972 in honour of the late Malvern Councillor 
for his service to the people of Chadstone (now Malvern East). Percy Treyvaud 
was instrumental in the formation of the Chadstone Recreation and Civic Club in 
1958. He was foundation president of the bowls section of the club. From the time 
of the club’s formation until his death he was on the executive body and was club 
president during the sixties. As a result of his efforts, by 1971 some 800 residents 
of all age groups were involved weekly in bowls, tennis, cricket, football and 
lacrosse. In addition to his work at Chadstone, he was involved in scouting, school 
committees and various charities. He was also a Malvern Councillor from 1969/70 
to 1971/72. According to ancestry.com: Percy Rodolphe Treyvaud was born in 
1913, to William Edmund Treyvaud and Elvira Tribolet. He married Verna Daly 
in 1939 and he served in the military during WWII. They had one son, Edmund 
Rodolphe Treyvaud, born in 1940. Percy Treyvaud died in 1972.

Our most popular post so far in 2017!

222 Burke Road Glen Iris 2017 (Di Foster)

Marshall Lyle
A researcher is writing a PhD thesis in history at the University of Melb. One 
line of enquiry involves Marshall Lyle, a Melbourne solicitor who was the cousin 
of Sir Thomas Ranken Lyle. She is searching for Marshall Lyle’s papers. If you 
can help, send an email to history@stonnington.vic.gov.au and your email will be 
forwarded to the student.   
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Bubonic Plague precautions 1921
McKellar Press Print Malvern Reg no 10595

McKellar Press
Permission was sought from Rosalie Strother, the editor of the Scots’ 
Church, Melbourne’s bi monthly publication The Leaflet, to include one 
of the Stonnington History Centre images in the April 2017 issue. They 
planned to include an article about the history of McKellar Press, a company 
that has been printing The Leaflet for about fifty years. 

At one time McKellar Press, Glenferrie Road Malvern, printed City of 
Malvern leaflets including this one for Bubonic Plague Precautions! 

For the last 23 years McKellar Press have been responsible for the printing 
of many of the Malvern Historical Society publications include Greetings 
from Malvern, Back when, and Amazing History: Amazing Stonnington.

Thomas W. Pockett O.B.E. (1857-1952)
Thomas Pockett was born in England on 11 February 1857. He left school at 
an early age, obtained work in a nursery and by the age of 20 was foreman 
gardener on an English estate. He won his first prize for chrysanthemums at a 
Cheltenham flower show when he was 19.
Newly married to Louisa Bayliss, Pockett migrated to Australia, aged 21. Around 
1882, Pockett obtained the position of head gardener at Kenley in Kooyong Road, 
Toorak. Here he won the first prize offered by the Horticultural Improvement 
Society of Victoria, ‘for the best arranged and best kept gentleman’s garden 
within five miles of the Melbourne G.P.O.’
Around 1886 Pockett purchased land in Malvern Road at the corner of 
Shaftesbury Avenue where he built his new home Hatherley. Many thousands 
of chrysanthemums were soon growing on vacant blocks surrounding the house.
In 1888, when Pockett relinquished his position at Kenley to concentrate on his 
chrysanthemums, he was approached by Malvern Council to prepare a plan for 
a Municipal Gardens, the site being a sandy barren paddock in High Street on 
the corner of Spring Road, Malvern. Pockett was appointed Curator of Parks 
and Gardens for the Shire of Malvern, a position he held for thirty years. During 
this time he designed both Malvern Gardens and Central Park.
Pockett spent more than 70 years breeding and growing chrysanthemums and 
as he achieved world acclaim, displays of his prize-winning blooms became 
a feature of the Malvern gardens. Varieties raised by Pockett were grown all 
over the world. His blooms were sold internationally and won prizes at leading 
flower shows. They still feature prominently on Mother’s Day.

Pockett also helped with the design of other public gardens 
including Barkly Gardens (Richmond), Hopetoun Gardens 
(Elsternwick), Caulfield Park and Alexandra Gardens (Kew, 
with his brother George). In 1918, when Pockett retired from 
Malvern, he and Louisa moved to Healesville where Pockett 
established a successful nursery. In 1945 he was awarded the 
O.B.E. for services to horticulture and his world-wide success 
with chrysanthemums.
As well as Malvern’s public gardens, Thomas Pockett’s other 
long-standing legacy is the many miles of street trees planted 
throughout the former municipality of Malvern.

Cover of Home Beautiful Magazine, 1952  
Reg no 6515  

Thomas Pockett’s chrysanthemums

Malvern Gardens c1900.    Reg no 6552
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Samuel Hattam
Samuel Hattam, the youngest son of 
John and Anne Hattam, was born in 
Daylesford, Victoria, on 9th June 1873. 
Samuel married Amelia Albertina 
Angove on 31st January 1899. Amelia 
was a milliner prior to her marriage. 
The couple had seven children, Jack 
Lyle, Edna Clarice, Vera Mildred, Eric 
Clifford, Eileen May, Samuel (Jnr) and 
Dorothy Elwyn.
From the age of 25 Samuel worked as 
a draper at Walhalla and later became 
a Director of the Walhalla Gold Mine. 
After the gold rush ended in Walhalla 
c1912 Samuel moved his family to Malvern where he joined his brothers’s drapery store. He later opened his own store in 
Carnegie. Samuel served as a Shire of Malvern councillor from 1921, becoming Mayor of Malvern in 1928/29.

Samuel Nicholas Hattam (undated)  
Reg no 61871

Mrs Hill and her daughter Mrs Frost (undated)  
Reg no 136

The Frost family

1 Elizabeth Street Malvern 1959

At the turn of the last century 2-4 Elizabeth Street Malvern was occupied by Ernest and Thomas Frost, carters and gardeners. 
An MMBW plan of Malvern, dated 1907, shows 2-4 Elizabeth Street with front verandahs facing Elizabeth Street and 
smaller back verandahs. One member of the family, Edward James Frost (Jim), was the gardener for Justice Henry Higgins’ 
home Doona in Glenferrie Road Toorak. Jim was also a long standing supporter and committee member of the Tooronga 
Cricket Club. The sporting pavilion and rooms, used by the Tooronga Football Club and the Tooronga District Cricket Club 
(formed in 1918), were relocated from the rear of the Malvern Town Hall to an oval close to Gardiners Creek in 1927. The 
pavilion was named the James Frost Pavilion in 1970 in honour of Jim Frost, Secretary of the Cricket Club for 30 years.

Parer the Magician, 1 Glenarm Road, Gardiner
Melbourne based Tommy Parer, aka ‘Parer 
the Magician’, was billed as ‘The Ace of 
Deceivers’ and worked primarily in card 
tricks and manipulation. 
Tommy Parer’s long career as a magician 
commenced on 5 October 1940 when 
he appeared at his first professional 
engagement - a party for children. Up 
until his death in 1985 Parer continued to 
entertain generations of children and adults 
with his sleight-of-hand magic.
It is for his work on television that Parer is 

most well known. On 4 November 1956 he appeared on the opening night of television. Parer presented his act on The 
Judy Jack Show only four minutes into the opening television transmission. Parer continued performing on television up 
until 1966. He and his magic rabbit Frosty delighted children for many years on The Happy Show and The Tarax Show.  
http://collections.artscentremelbourne.com.au

Vera Hattam’s wedding  
Reg no 61872
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Stonnington Indigenous Marker No 2  - Meeting Place for Corroborees
Chapel St, Prahran (near Prahran Town Hall)  Melway: 58 D6.
At least three corroborees were staged in Melbourne during March 1839. ‘Squint’, a 
commentator whose identity is unknown, wrote of early Prahran in the South Metropolitan 
on 5 May 1906: ‘It was generally in Chapel Road, between Commercial Road and Gardener’s 
[sic] Creek Road, that the numerous body of aboriginals – men, women, and children 
– headed by poor Jimmy Mann, used to meet to hold their corroborees and throw their 
boomerangs. Their performances at times were unique, interesting, and very exciting – their 
weird and discordant song and dance of “Whar-ah-gar-we”, and “Whar-ah-gar-wan”, and 
their strange and fantastic movements, especially around the camp fires, with their bodies 
all bare, and their arms in the air, and with the constant accompaniment of their tribes’ 
shouts and yells, were such as one can scarcely forget, and many times were witnessed by 
hundreds.
Sometimes foolish people supplied them with rum (fire water), and then matters were 
fairly lively, but still nothing serious happened, generally speaking. They were much more 
peaceful than many of their white brethren ....’

‘Prahran’, where the corroborees were often held, is a corruption of ‘Pur-ra-ran’, a native 
name given to this area by George Langhorne, who was in charge of the Aboriginal Mission. 
Langhorne described it as a compound of two Aboriginal words signifying ‘land 
partially surrounded by water’. Hoddle the surveyor, when obtaining the name 
from Langhorne, wrote it as it now stands. J B Cooper, in his History of Prahran, 
notes that due to the many swamps in Prahran, Melbourne residents referred 
to the place as ‘swampy poor ann’, a play on the native name of ‘Pur-ra-ran’.  
http://www.stonnington.vic.gov.au/Discover/History/Heritage-Markers

Sir Granville Ransome Bantock, British composer of classical music.
The MHS was recently contacted by John Dressler, Professor, 
Horn and Musicology, Murray State University, USA. John is 
preparing a book on composer Granville Bantock. Some of his 
works were performed in Australia in the early 20th century. John 
has come across two brief advertisements in a Malvern newspaper 
about concerts performed by the Malvern Choral Society 
including a part-song or two of Bantock’s. Granville Bantock 
compositions performed at the Malvern Town Hall included ‘The 
Emperor’ and ‘The Peach flower’, 18th July, 1925, and ‘Awake, 
Awake’, ‘Yung Yang’ and ‘Spirit of Night’ 20th March,1926. 
Ellen Porter, Team Leader Stonnington History Centre, followed 
up the enquiry. She discovered that one of the programmes in 
the Stonnington History Centre’s collection notes that the Malvern 
Choral Society was established in 1925. Further research regarding 
the 1915 performance showed that the Malvern News, 11 Sept 
1915, had an advertisement for a ‘Grand Choral Concert’.  At the top of the advertisement it says ‘Malvern Choral Union’, 
W.C. Frazier, conductor. The March 1926 programme, for the concert in the Malvern Town Hall, has only recently been 
donated to the SHC.

Governor and Lady Somers at a concert of the Malvern 
Choral Society, Malvern Town Hall 1930 Reg no 169

The changing face of Toorak Station environs.
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Looking for holes in history
Quarries, quarrying and stone use in Victoria were an 
essential part of Victoria’s development and built heritage, 
but are infrequently considered in historical works. A recent 
PROV paper examines the means by which the history 
of stone and stone quarries in Victoria can be researched 
through public archives. 
https://www.prov.vic.gov.au/explore-collection/provenance-
journal/provenance-2016-17/ quarry-and-stone-research-
methods

The red Gardiner to Chadstone bus 1960 Reg No 5291

Toorak tip, corner Toorak Road and Elizabeth Street Malvern 
1970. Reg no 13713. Quarrying was discontinued here in the 
1950s and from 1956 Malvern Council rented the area as a tip 
site.

The Buick Car Club of Australia (Vic)
The Buick Car Club of Australia (Vic) is proud to celebrate 
its 50th birthday in 2017. Buick, founded in 1899, is one 
of the oldest automobile brands in the world. The first two 
Buick automobiles were made in 1899 and 1900.
The club is organising the largest gathering ever of Buick 
cars in the Southern Hemisphere in Echuca in October. They 
are seeking copies of photographs of Buicks and their related 
social history.
Andy Parker andyrparker@me.com Buickcarclub.org.au

Albert Phillips – What I remember about 
living in East Malvern SE5
‘In 1945 I moved 
to 95 Paxton 
Street, which was 
the second house 
from Darling Road. 
This site is now 
occupied by flats. 
During 1945, and 
years to follow, we 
had the baker and 
milk carts deliver 
bread. We also had 
the ice cart deliver ice that was split into blocks that would fit 
into our ice chest. I used to follow the ice cart to collect small 
pieces of ice, which was a treat. All carts, thanks to their 
horses, provided manure for the garden which we collected 
by following the carts. As the Cranbourne Dairy was just 
around the corner in Darling Road, between Paxton Street 
and Rothesay Avenue, we collected our milk at the dairy, 
mostly in a quart billy.
As a child we made many billy carts and put them to the top 
of Paxton Street hill, then rode them down the hill and often 
around the corner into Darling Road.
We  had to be aware  of the Red Bus that ran from the Central 
Park Tram  Terminus  down Paxton Street and on to Oakleigh. 
In the summer we caught the Brown Bus in Darling Road to 
Brighton Beach. At our end, this terminated at Gardiner, at 
the corner  of  Burke  and  Malvern  Roads.  Close  to  this  
corner  was  the  Hoyts  theatre,  where  I often would go to 
see the matinee.
As a schoolboy, I delivered the Sun, Age and Argus to a wide 
area from Stottʼs Newsagency, which was on the corner of 
Darling Road and Malvern Road. Mr Stott was responsible 
for introducing the fountain pens, made by the WA Shaeffer 
Pen Company. After school I also delivered medicines 
for the Macintosh Pharmacy, which was next to the State 
Savings Bank of Victoria in Malvern Road. In the shopping 
area in Darling Road, there was a milk bar and behind was 
Lockʼs tennis courts. On the south side of Darling Road was 
another milk bar, an iron monger and Marshallʼs grocer, 
on the corner of Brunel Street. On the other corner was the 
butcher. Not far away was Hedgeley Dene Gardens, where I 
would often play and catch yabbies. I attended Scouts at 1st 
Malvern, the oldest scout troop in Victoria. This was located 
behind the home of Cr Hyslop in Darling Road, opposite 
Olive Street. Like so many, I attended Lloyd Street School.’ 
(MH 14077, undated)

Copyright
On 22 March 2017 the Copyright Amendment (Disability 
Access and Other Measures) Bill was introduced to 
Parliament. The Bill includes details relating to perpetual 
copyright for unpublished materials. It is planned for millions 
of historical   manuscripts to be freed into the public domain 
on 1 January 2019. http://www.rahs.org.au/rahs-blog/

39 Paxton Street, Malvern East 
Reg no 60418
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Have you enjoyed viewing the photos in this issue? 
Material for the articles has been researched from the 
Stonnington History Centre Collection. The database 
contains over 60,000 records. To view enlargements of 
photographs and to read more, just go to the website.  
www.stonnington.vic.gov.au/Discover/History

East Malvern 
Community Bank® Branch
300 Waverley Road, East Malvern
Phone 9563 6044

Bendigo Bank
Bigger than a bank

OTHER STONNINGTON HISTORY CONTACTS
Stonnington History Centre, Email: history@stonnington.vic.gov.au  

Tel: 8290 1360  www.stonnington.vic.gov.au/Discover/History  
Prahran Historical and Arts Society www.phas.org.au 

Prahran Mechanics Institute www.pmi.net.au

Malvern Historical Society Inc. (A7682)
P.O. Box 184, Malvern Vic 3144 Telephone: 0438 515 631 malvernhistorical@yahoo.com

www.vicnet.net.au/~malvern
The Malvern Historical Society Inc is a member of the Stonnington History Committee, an affiliated 
member of the Royal Historical Society of Victoria and a member of the South Metro History Group. 

New members
We would like to welcome our latest new members Sue and 
Pete Boekel, Barbara Essex, Ann and Don Gibb, Margaret 
Inglis, Keith Oliver, Gerry Robinson, Suzanne and Rod 
Skinner, Rowland and Stella Evans, and Chris Nicodimou.

Taking Local History to the Community
During the past couple of months Society members and 
the general public have enjoyed a visit to Armadale Baptist 
Church with its fascinating history, a walk in the Moorakyne 
and Somers Avenue area, the Stonnington History Centre’s 
exhibition, ‘Streets where we live’ in the Northbrook Pop-
up Gallery and shared our local history widely at Pets in the 
Park.
Thanks to Pat, Lorraine and Jane, our recent walk leaders for 
sharing their local knowledge. Thankyou Roxanne, Marilla, 
Di, Marg, Francesca, Marisa, Jane, Lorraine, Pat, Ross, 
Brad, Pete and Gregor for making our stall and display at 
Pets in the Park such a success. We have also appreciated the 
recent publicity we have received in the Prahran Mechanics 
Institute newsletter.

Additions to the Stonnington History 
Centre’s  Collection
A copy of Our First Sixty Years at Armadale Baptist Church 
(1898 - 1958) was donated by Rev. Jude Waldron, Minister 
of Armadale Baptist Church.

Lloyd Street School Grade VI 1931  
(Spotted on eBay by Di Foster)

Glass dish 
featuring an 

inserted picture of 
Holy Trinity Cnr 
Dandenong Road 

and Warrigal 
Road Malvern 

East c1940

I’m in that photo!
John Matthews discovered a photo of himself as a small boy 
on display at Pets in the Park! He attended the Christmas 
party at the Prahran Municipal Day Nursery, c1949, when 
his grandparents, Cr and Mrs Cole were the Mayor and 
Mayoress of Prahran.                                            Reg no 13962

Enjoying our local history! Members of 
the Malvern 

Historical Society 
were saddened 
to learn of the 

death of Frances 
Miltenov, a valued 

member of the 
Society. Our 

thoughts are with 
Frances’ family at 

this sad time.
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Malvern Historical Society Inc P O Box 184, Malvern Victoria 3144

Date:
I would like to
¨ Join the Malvern Historical Society
¨ Purchase Malvern Historical Society membership as a gift
¨ Renew Malvern Historical Society membership 

Annual Membership Options
¨ Individual $13
¨ Full time student $9
¨ Family $20

Donation $______
TOTAL  $______

Member information
Name/s  ______________________________________________________________________________
Address  ______________________________________________________________________________
Suburb   _______________________________________________ Postcode  ____________________
Phone  ______________________________________  Mobile  ________________________________
Email (please print) ________________________________________ Signature     ____________________

¨ Yes I’d prefer to receive the newsletter by email only.

Is this membership a gift?  Yes No (please circle)

Name of recipient  ______________________________ Name of giver  ___________________________

Payment options
¨ Paying by Direct Transfer
Commonwealth Bank BSB No: 063187 Account No: 10104883 Account Name - Malvern Historical Society
*** Please make sure the message/reference box states your name and what the payment is for.
***We would appreciate the return of your completed form by mail or by email.

¨ Paying by Cheque
Please make the cheque payable to the Malvern Historical Society Inc. Kindly forward your cheque
and completed form to the Malvern Historical Society.

¨ Paying by Cash

I would like to assist with:
¨ Committee and administration ¨ Newsletter ¨ Walks ¨ Talks ¨ Afternoon teas & suppers

Find out more: 
MHS website www.vicnet.net.au/~malvern 0438 515 631
malvernhistorical@yahoo.com

STONNINGTON HISTORY CENTRE
www.stonnington.vic.gov.au/Discover/History 8290 1360   history@stonnington.vic.gov.au


